Department of Environmental Protection

Greenhouse Gas Registry Overview


What is a Greenhouse Gas (GHG) Emissions Registry?

A GHG registry is a database for collecting, verifying and tracking emissions data from emitters, such as facilities or companies.  
How is a Registry Different from a State Inventory?
A registry collects bottom-up (source-level) data from individual emitters.  An emissions registry does not include all emissions within a state. A state-wide inventory is a top down, aggregate summary of the total emissions of the state.

What is the Difference between an Emissions Registry and an Offsets Registry?

An emissions registry records annual data about the types and amounts of gases emitted.  An offsets registry records project-specific emission reductions, avoidances of emissions and/or emissions sequestration.  Offsets can only be generated if the actions taken are performed in the absence of a government mandate to reduce emissions.  Credible emissions and/or offsets registries include stringent qualification and verification requirements.  

What is the Impact of the Mandatory GHG Registry Being Developed by the EPA?
In its Fiscal Year 2008 Consolidated Appropriations Act (H.R. 2764; Public Law 110–161), the U.S. Congress directed EPA to publish a mandatory GHG reporting rule, using the Agency's existing authority under the Clean Air Act. The rule will require mandatory reporting of GHGs "above appropriate thresholds in all sectors of the economy." EPA is responsible for determining those thresholds, reporting protocols and methodologies and the frequency of reporting. Congress requested EPA to include reporting of emissions "resulting from upstream production and downstream sources," to the extent that the Agency deems appropriate. The Appropriations language instructs the Agency to publish a proposed rule within 9 months (e.g., September 2008), and a final rule within 18 months (e.g., by June 2009). To learn more, visit the EPA website at: http://www.epa.gov/climatechange/emissions/ghgrulemaking.html 
DEP will evaluate this proposed rule upon its release.  Until that time, DEP has no information to share regarding the details of the proposed federal GHG reporting requirements.  
Will a Voluntary Registry be Necessary Once EPA’s Mandatory Registry is Operational?

It is possible, though unlikely, that once the federal GHG reporting rule becomes effective there will be no need for a voluntary GHG registry.  However, depending on the threshold determined for mandatory reporting, the voluntary registry may still be useful to allow GHG reporting for those entities whose emissions are below the required reporting threshold.  Since the EPA registry will likely report on a facility level basis, a voluntary registry that reports corporate-wide emissions may prove advantageous.  Corporate-wide emissions data is useful to serve the needs of investors, consumers and public advocates interested in corporate financial risk or corporate responsibility.  Corporate-wide reporting is especially advantageous for multi-national corporations.



